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From:
Sent: October 3, 2022 3:33 PM
To:
Subject: FW: 700 Government Street Rezoning - DRA Clarification

 

From: Ian Sutherland   
Sent: September 29, 2022 1:21 AM 
To: Geoff Young (Councillor) <gyoung@victoria.ca>; Ben Isitt (Councillor) <BIsitt@victoria.ca>; Charlayne Thornton-Joe 
(Councillor) <cthornton-joe@victoria.ca>; Jeremy Loveday (Councillor) <jloveday@victoria.ca>; Marianne Alto 
(Councillor) <MAlto@victoria.ca>; Sharmarke Dubow (Councillor) <sdubow@victoria.ca>; Sarah Potts (Councillor) 
<spotts@victoria.ca>; Stephen Andrew (Councillor) <stephen.andrew@victoria.ca>; Victoria Mayor and Council 
<mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: 700 Government Street Rezoning - DRA Clarification 
 
Dear Mayor and Councillors, 
 
Regarding the CALUC jurisdiction for the application for 700 Government Street, the following 
statement appears in the report to Council: 
 
  The CALUC indicated that they believe the application is outside of their jurisdiction. Staff 
confirmed that this application is in fact within their jurisdiction, however, the CALUC declined to 
comment.   
 
Staff initially stated the DRA had jurisdiction for this application. We note that while the 
application parcel is adjacent to the CALUC boundaries for both Downtown and James Bay, the 
parcel falls completely outside the boundary of the DRA. Our position is that assuming 
responsibility for and conducting the CALUC process for a proposal outside our boundaries is 
contrary to the governing bylaw and our internal policy. While Staff state that they confirmed 
the DRA has jurisdiction (and I would also assume James Bay has equal jurisdiction) they have 
not shared any evidence from the bylaw that would confirm this assumption.  
 
It was our suggestion from the beginning of this application many months ago that as this 
parcel technically does not fall within an existing CALUC boundary and the DRA has no authority 
to conduct or to waive a public meeting for properties outside our boundaries, that either Staff 
need to fulfill the obligation and host the public meeting prescribed in the bylaw themselves, or 
take this issue to Council to authorize the waiving of the public meeting. 
 
Best regards, 
Ian Sutherland 
Co-Chair DRA Land Use Committee 


